
  

 

 

 

Minutes of Nominations Committee Meeting 

 

Date:   Tuesday, 28th March 2022 
Time:   3.45pm, via Zoom 
 
Chair:   Professor Patrick Prendergast  
 
Attendees:  Professor Veronica Campbell 
 
In attendance by invitation of the Governing Body: 
   Mr Cormac O’Toole, Vice President for Corporate Affairs 
   Ms Elaine Sheridan, Vice President for Corporate Affairs & Finance 
 
Apologies:  Mr Kevin Lewis 
 
Secretariat:  Mary Clare Coogan 
 
  

Item Title 

1. 
 
            a. 
 
 
 
            b. 
  
 
 
             c. 

Chairs Welcome: 
 
Chairs opening notes 
NOTED The Chair welcomed members to the meeting.  Confirming the meeting was quorate, he commenced 
the business of the meeting. 
 
Approval of minutes 
NOTED The minutes of meetings of 29th July, 19th October and 1st December 2022 were approved.   
AGREED Minutes to be uploaded to the website. 
 
Matters arising 
None. 
 

2. 
 
            a. 
 
         
 
 
 
            b. 
  
             
              
 

Committee matters 
 
Report on Governing Body Staff Elections 
NOTED  The VP for Corporate Affairs & Finance advised that the committee need to approve the Report on 
Governing Body Staff Elections 2022 (Appendix 1) before being brought to the Governing Body. 
   
AGREED To approve the report and upload to the website with the minutes of this meeting. 
 
Remaining Governing Body Position 
NOTED A discussion took place in relation to the remaining vacant position on the Governing Body and it was 
noted that there was no immediate urgency to fill this. 
 



  

 

 
 
              
             c. 
 

AGREED That the committee will continue to keep the remaining position under review and a shortlist of 
potential suitable candidates to be drawn up for the next meeting. 
 
HEA Act 2022 
NOTED  The VP for Corporate Affairs & Finance referred to Section 91 of the HEA Act 2022 - Transitional 
arrangements for membership and chairperson of governing body, and stated that in order to ensure 
compliance with the Act, procedures will need to be put in place for the establishment of a new Governing 
Body when the two-year period of the current Governing Body expires in May 2024.  She advised that 
preparations will commence on this work after the summer break. 
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